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Abstract (within 300 words)

The pandemic has drastically transformed the way we teach and learn (Alfiras and al. 2020) and as students and instructors around the world are adapting to the ‘new normal’ (Egbert 2020; Mahda and al. 2022), time has come to reflect on the lessons learnt (Medellin and al. 2021). This paper focuses on French language teaching and learning and offers a reflection on the lessons learnt from teaching during the pandemic. As a professor of French linguistics who became Departmental Chair at the onset of the pandemic, I have documented the transformational changes that my colleagues and I have made to our undergraduate teaching when we were required to switch the course delivery mode from in-person to online. Concrete examples of these changes will be provided. As well, I will integrate student feedback as it has provided me pedagogical guidance and offered insight into their learning in a virtual environment. My presentation constitutes a reflection articulated around four themes: a) Use of class time: content vs skills; b) Rethinking the syllabus; c) Leveraging the technology to enhance student engagement; d) Assessment and academic integrity in the virtual classroom. This presentation will elaborate on the opportunities turned into good practices as well as on the challenges met.
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